
Washoe-Storey Conservation District

1365 Corporate Boulevard
Reno, NV 89502

(775) 857-8500 ext. 131

Board of Supervisors Meeting

Minutes of March 11, 2019
	ATTENDANCE

	X
	Bret Tyler, Chairman
	X
	Jim Gifford, NRCS District Conservationist

	
	
	
	Bettina Scherer, NCDP, Director

	X
	Jim Shaffer, Supervisor, Treasurer
	
	Bobby Jones - NDOW/NRCS - Biologist

	
	Jean Herman, Supervisor
	
	Reno/Sparks, Appointee - Vacant

	X
	Kathy Canfield, Storey Co. App.
	P
	Melany Atten, NCDP - 

	X
	Naomi DeVore
	X
	Lisa Taylor, UNR Extension Educator


GUESTS: Lisa Taylor   - Extension Educator in Carson Storey, formerly of Lander County Conservation
I. Call to Order 

    A.  Determination of Board Quorum and Introduction of Guests Lisa Taylor –UNR Extension Educator in Carson Storey County and Naomi DeVore, apprentice to Bret Tyler. It was determined there was a quorum & Bret Tyler called the meeting to order @ 3:48 PM 
 II. Public Comments (three (3) minutes per comment) –  
III. Review, Amendment and Approval of Minutes
· Minutes from the February 11, 2019 were reviewed and Kathy Canfield made a motion to approve the minutes and Jim Shaffer seconded the motion.  Bret Tyler called for the question and it passed unanimously.

IV. External Agency Reports
A. NRCS– Jim Gifford, District Conservationist –Jim stated 3 program applications likely to move forward. The first regarding hoop-houses, and the second, an irrigation project to update old Washoe County irrigation system. The 3rd issue he brought attention to was flooding damage  in houses near Anderson Park. The sediment deposited near the riverbank in Anderson Park should be removed by Washoe County Parks to maintain the channel and prevent further flooding. We also discussed snow pack is at 170%, but not as high as 2017. 
B. Bret Tyler discusses recent rainfall and concerns regarding safety of bridges over Long Valley Creek in Lockwood. Debris was removed to prevent back up against the bridges. 
C. Melany Aten, DCNR Rep in Winnemucca, NV - Phone-Melany Aten submitted a grant to be submitted in collaboration with Vya Conservation District, who would write us in as a partner. The goal of the grant from Nevada Division of Forestry is to fund removal of pinion, juniper, woody debris, and other invasive species to prevent priority and high risk fires mapped in Northern Washoe and Washoe Storey Counties. The $173,000 ($27,000 match) for $200,000 total would be used to hire groups for removal as decided by conservation districts and private land owners. $4,000 would be designated for travel expenses to oversee the work. Vya will oversee the budgets. The pre-proposal has been submitted and this will be sent to WSCD for review. The full proposal is due in August to receive awards by November for implementation in 2020-2021. 





She updates us on the Sage Grouse Grant of $7,500 (with NDOW match of $2,500.) Is this still an active grant? New materials need to be ordered including storage bins for school materials and posters and another for travel to conventions. Melany has the invoices for estimated cost, NDOW expects us to submit these invoices.





Washoe Storey Cooperative for Weed Management met on Feb 26 for 1st official meeting. They are asking for a sponsorship from WSCD, where the WSCD would write a check to a member of their board for any amount we are willing to sponsor them for. Their incorporation costs are $1,800.

She also informed us of a Native Seed Forum taking place at the Sparks Library 9-5 Feb 14, 2019. 
D. Kathy Canfield, Storey County Appointee- Kathy discusses the upcoming poster contest for the elementary schools; the theme is Soil, Life beneath the Soil, Dig Deeper. $250 prize has already been approved. To reduce the number of applicants we’d like to focus on only one elementary grade per county. Which grade will be decided based on which grade levels will be studying soil. Washoe and Storey County School Districts will be contacted to consult the curriculum.

E. Legislative Action- SB- “Nevada Conservation Districts would have match money available to them by creating a pool for use by different districts.”  The language should be redrafted to gain support from politician Jim (what is this politician’s last name?) 
V. District Projects
A. Tenaya Creek-No Updates
B. Storey County-No Updates

C. Scotch Pine HOA- We need to get this contact information from Kevin Roukey.

D. Little Washoe Dam- There was a teleconference on Feb 21 with Melany Aten, Jim Shaffer, Louie Damonte, Megan Kelley, Chris Thorson and others from and the Division of Water Resources. The Water Smart Grant was discussed. There are Group 1 $300,000 and Group 2 $1.5million, and there would be a 50% match (either dollar for dollar or in kind services.) Liable persons and dam companies and stakeholders need to be educated of the situation. An planned onsite visit will provide photographs and determine if the dam needs to be repaired or replaced. This should be applied for next year when there is less snow pack and water pressure. 
VI. Internal District Issues 

A. Financial Reports –   checking account; mitigation account; credit card charges; checks written and checks that needed to be written. 
Financial Reports were read for the board. Checks for Mileage reports – 
First Independent Bank Accounts:

General Checking Account (8421): 

– Balance: $ 7,618.59
Checks cleared:  0.00(WSCD.) 

Mitigation Account (8488):
Current Balance ------------ $13,144.85
Request for approval to pay monthly mileage fees, admin fees: 
March 2019 – Bret Tyler requests funds for office and computer supplies including but not limited to toner cartridges, Microsoft Office programs, a replacement recorder and an office assistant. Kathy Canfield motions to approve expenses not to exceed $500.00. Jim Shaffer seconds. 
VII. Supervisor, Staff and Consultant Items 

A. Announcements
a. We need clearance to post on the state website (www.wscd.nv.gov). We should be posting our minutes on Nevada public notice page (notice.nv.gov).  We will register for this site and can send our minutes to other Nevada Conservation Districts.  We have recently received minutes from Winnemucca and Lander CDs, we could also be sending ours out to adjacent 
B. Staff Budget Issues
Kathy Canfield motions to pay Naomi DeVore $15/hr. for starting administrative work at a cap of 15hours/month. Jim Shaffer seconds.  Service Agreement form will be sent out
C. Storey County Planning reviews – Ask Kevin Roukey for the contact information of the secretaries that provided him with this information. 
D. Filling Vacancies for WSCD – Kathy Canfield is officially sworn in by oath. Jim Shaffer is sworn in as treasurer.
E. Staff Funding – Place notice that we have fence markers for sale. Approx. 5000- sell or
Donate pavers in stock. Return a phone call to Emmett Enterprises for fence markers and post pavers for sale.
F. Space Allocation – All of our files, markers and display case and equipment are out of storage. Need to be looking for storage area.
G. Need to re-contact Counties and Cities for funding.
H. The Washoe Storey Conservation District Facebook pages need to be condensed from 2 pages to 1. DCNR social media requirements must be reviewed and met. 

I. We need to find and review By-Laws 
J. Report from Guest, Lisa Taylor Ph.D., UNR Assistant Professor and Extension Educator 

a. She informed us of a GROW YOUR OWN series of classes in Washoe County taking place Tuesdays and Thursdays in April.  She also discussed opportunities for Pesticide Certification
VIII. Next District Meeting Items
A. Next meeting will be April 8th, 2019. 
IX. Adjourn – meeting adjourned at 5:10pm. 
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